UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON D C 20688

August 17, 1992

The Honorable Robert S. Walker
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Walker:

This 1s in reply to your letter of July 21 which enclosed a letter from your
constituents Mr., and Mrs. Alfred Porsche raising concerns about the Juragua
Nuclear Power Plant being constructed in Cienfuegos, Cuba. | believe that the
information below should answer, as far as it is possible from the U.S.
Nuclear Regulatory Commission's (NRC) perspective, the concerns raised by

Mr. and Mrs. Porsche. | am also enclnsing, for your information, a status
sheet on the Juragua Nuclear Power Plant complex in Cuba.

As Chairman Selin testified before the Senate's Nuclear Regulation
Subcommittee of the Committee on Environment and Public Works in February cof
this year, the NRC has safety concerns about the Juragua reactor ¢-mplex.
These concerns include (a) the adequacy of the regulatory infrastructure (1*s
depth, expertise, and statutory authority); (b) adequacy and numbers of
trained regulatory end operational personnel; and (c) the status of the
construction of the plant, particularly with the November 1981 announced
withdrawal of USSR financing, material and personnel, and reports from Cuban
emigres about welding and ¢iting problems at the complex.

In eariier testimony before the Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation on
international non-military nuclear reactor safety, Mr. James M. Taylor,
Executive Director for Operations of the NRC, had acknowledged the particular
concerns expressed b{ recent Cuban emigres about welding and siting problems
at Juragua. Mr. Taylor said that the technical issues raised could
potentially be safety concerns, but the NRC had no way ‘o evaluate their
validity or importance without direct access to the site and detailed
discussions with the geoplo who are overseeing construction of the plant and
who will be responsible for its future operation and reguiation

In 1988, NRC officials participated in discussions with Cuban representatives
| who visited a U.S. nuclear power plant, and in a 1989 reciprocal visit, a
| senior NPT official toured the Juragua site. However, U.5. foreign policy
| toward Cubz has not accommodated an expansion of these earlier contacts,
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